## **ADOPTED**

## ALVORD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION GOVERNANCE LEADERSHIP WORKSHOP New District Office Board Room 9 KPC Parkway, Corona, CA 92879

January 25, 2017

<u>Mission Statement ~ All students will attain lifelong success through a system</u> distinguished by: Professional development that promotes quality teaching and learning.

## MINUTES

The Governance Leadership Workshop of the Board of Education of the Alvord Unified School District was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by President Kaspereen, in the Board Room of the District Office.

A quorum was established with the following Board Members in attendance:

Present: Mr. Art Kaspereen, Jr., President

Mrs. Julie A. Moreno, Vice President

Mr. Robert Schwandt, Clerk Mrs. Carolyn M. Wilson, Member Mr. Joseph J. Barragan, Member

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America was recited by those in attendance.

<u>Hearing Session:</u> President Kaspereen extended an invitation to the audience to present matters of concern to the Board. The following individual came forward:

Scott Andrews, community member, expressed concerns about newest Board Member, Joseph J. Barragan's picture missing from the District's website.

## Workshop:

- 3. <u>California School Boards Association (CSBA) Governance Leadership Workshop:</u> Mr. Steve Lamb, CSBA Consulted, conducted the Governance Leadership Workshop, with the Board of Education and Superintendent participating. The following topics were discussed:
  - > Welcome/Introductions/Overview/Meeting Objectives
  - > Short Review of Board Work Research
  - > Determine Unity of Purpose; Discuss Student Success
  - > Reach a Common Understanding of Roles and Responsibilities

The Governance Leadership Workshop will continue on January 26, 2017, at 3:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.

Sid Salazar, Ed.D.
Secretary to the Board of Education

CALL TO ORDER

**Quorum** 

Pledge of Allegiance

HEARING SESSION

WORKSHOP

ADJOURNMENT